
January 25, 2019

Dr. Amit B. Singh
President
Edmonds Community College
20000 68th Avenue West
Lynnwood, WA 98036-5999

Dear President Singh:

This letter serves as formal notification and official record of action taken by the Northwest Commission 
on Colleges and Universities (NWCCU) at its meeting on January 9-11, 2019, concerning the Fall 2018 
Mission and Core Themes Report and two Fall 2018 Ad Hoc Reports from Edmonds Community 
College. 

Action
 Accept the Fall 2018 Mission and Core Themes Report.
 Accept the Fall 2018 Ad Hoc Report with a visit to provide an update on the implementation of the 

Child, Family, and Youth Studies degree program and to include a section on faculty qualifications in 
support of the degree program.

 Accept the Fall 2018 Ad Hoc Report without a visit addressing Recommendation 1 of the Spring 
2017 Peer-Evaluation Report.

 Grant accreditation at the Baccalaureate level to include the Bachelor of Applied Science degree 
program in Child, Family, and Youth Studies, effective September 1, 2017.

Status of Previous Recommendations Addressed in This Evaluation
 Recommendation 1 of the Spring 2017 Peer-Evaluation Report is fulfilled and no further action is 

required.

Future Evaluations
 Spring 2020 Mid-Cycle Evaluation.
 Spring 2024 Mission Fulfillment and Sustainability Evaluation.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact your NWCCU liaison, Senior Vice President, 
Dr. Pamela Goad.

Sincerely,

Sonny Ramaswamy 
President

SR:rb

cc:   Mr. Jim Mulik, M.A.S., Executive Director of Institutional Effectiveness and Strategic Planning
Dr. Jan Yoshiwara, Executive Director, Washington State Board for Community & Technical 

Colleges


